Fields, Vanessa, EMNRD

From: Fields, Vanessa, EMNRD

Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2019 9:06 AM
To: ‘Philana Thompson'

Cc: Smith, Cory, EMNRD

Subject: RE: [EXT] Extension for sampling

Good morning Philana,

The OCD grants the extension for site closure at the Pretty Lady SWD. The final C-141 shall be submitted to the OCD by
April 30, 2019.

Thank you,

Vanessa Fields

Environmental Specialist

Oil Conservation Division

Energy, Minerals, & Natural Resources
1000 Rio Brazos, Aztec, NM 87410
(505)334-6178 ext 119

Cell: (505) 419-0463
vanessa.fields@state.nm.us

From: Philana Thompson <pthompson@merrion.bz>

Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2019 9:01 AM

To: Fields, Vanessa, EMNRD <Vanessa.Fields@state.nm.us>
Subject: [EXT] Extension for sampling

Vanessa,

We would like to request an extension for time to complete the soil sampling event on the Pretty Lady 30-11-34 #1 (30-
045-30922). The weather has created issues with being able to obtain adequate samples from the areas of the spill due
to wet and severely muddy conditions. We would like to request a 30 day extension, from the time of original spill, of
April 30th. We hope this will give the location time to dry out. We would also propose weekly checks/updates to see the
progress of the location. In the event the location appears to be dry enough to sample we will contact you, Vanessa, to
set up a sampling event. We hope by asking for a 30 day extension this does allow plenty of time for the location to
begin to dry out and if future moisture continues to cause havoc we can still stay within a reasonable time frame.

Thank you for your consideration,
Philana

Philana Thompson
Regulatory Compliance
Merrion Oil & Gas Corp
cell 505-486-1171



fax 505-324-5300



